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SECRETARY











MEMO











To:		Area Agency on Aging Executive Directors	   Notice # 091009-1-I-PE


		


From:		E. Douglas Beach, Secretary





Date: 		September 9, 2009





Re:	Notice of Instruction: 	FFY 2010 Area Plan Update Requirements


�





This Notice of Instruction provides the instructions for Area Plan updates for the FFY 2010.  Also, we are requesting that the AAAs complete Area Plan Program and Contract Module questionnaires.  





There is no longer the requirement to submit the entire three-year plan.  While the entire Contract Module needs to be updated, limited parts of the Program Module are required to be updated and submitted per the attached instructions.  





The Area Plan update should be submitted on or before October 15, 2009.  Please submit an electronic copy and 3 hard copies of the updated Area Plan elements.  The Department will respond by December 10, 2009, providing all the components are completed as instructed.





In an effort to improve the Area Plan development process, we ask that you complete the two attached questionnaires, one for the Program Module and one for the Contract Module.  The information will be used to help improve the process of developing Area Plans and the final Area Plan documents.





Please call your contract managers if you require assistance in the preparation of your Area Plan.  Thank you for your cooperation.
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Attachments:





List of Changes to the Contract Module


Program Module Instructions


Contract Module Part I Instructions


Contract Module Part II Instructions


NAPIS report data for completing the 2008 Targeting Report


Program and Contract Module Questionnaires
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